

## **Cumberworth C.E. (A) First School**

Cumberworth Lane, Upper Cumberworth, Huddersfield HD8 8NU Telephone: 01484 609818

Email: office@cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk Website: www.cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs Maggie Walker Business Manager: Marina Davis

1st March 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am writing to let you know that we have had a child test positive for COVID-19.

We have had the support of the local health protection team who have advised us as to which children need to self-isolate in line with national guidelines. We have already been in touch with the parents of these children.

The risk assessments that we have in place mean that the risk of transmission to children in other groups is low and they can continue to attend school and undertake their usual activities.

I would like to take this opportunity to remind you that children should not attend school if they have symptoms of coronavirus and that in these circumstances you should seek a test. We would ask that parents notify us of the outcome of a test as soon as possible. Please refer to DfE guidance 'What Parents & Carers Need to Know about Early years Providers, Schools and Colleges during COVID-19' (24<sup>th</sup> February 2021) for further information.

The safety of our children, staff and wider community is paramount and we will monitor the situation carefully. Further information will be sent out as and when necessary.

With best wishes

Maggie